Ore City ISD School Health Advisory Council
Minutes from October 10, 2024

The Ore City ISD SHAC met on Thursday, October 10, 2024, at 4:00pm in the Boardroom. Those
present included: Phyllis Orr, Rebecca Williams, Dale Anne Mizell, Elyse Peterson, Coty Pratt,
Kurt Bannert, Ericka Rogers, Sarah Lange, Emily Rajala, Sarah Lange, Rachel Evers, Ed Hogan and
Dibbrell Gilbreath.

® A copy of the OCISD Wellness Plan and the SHAC Vision and Mission were given to all
present. The current Wellness Plan was updated and board approved in March 2022. A
copy can be found on the district’s website.

e ESTEEM curriculum presented by Stephanie Fears and Kathy Weeks of Mercy Manor.
Committee vote was unanimous in favor of accepting the ESTEEM curriculum.

o Nurse Phyllis Orr reported that the Goodside Health clinics offered on all campuses had
36 visits since school started in August with 35% return to class rate and 248.5 hours
saved.

e Reports were given on health events that have taken place this semester so far. B12 and
Lipo shots were offered to staff August 12 and September 18. At the September 18"
clinic, 9 staff members were able to receive flu shots and 16 received B12/Lipo shots.
The OCHS Student Council (StuCo) hosted blood drives on August 9 and September 23.
Report for September 23 blood drive included collecting 13 units of blood with 17
donors registered, 5 donors referred and 7 first time donors.

e Upcoming events were announced, including: StuCo Socktober Fundraiser for St. Jude’s
Children’s Hospital 10/1 — 11/4, Smiles of Tomorrow Mobile Dentist 10/25, 10/29 and
10/31. Red Ribbon Week 10/23 — 10/31. Student Flu Shot Clinic 11/4. UT Health
Mammogram Mobile Unit 12/13, Staff B12/Lipo Shot Clinic 10/23, 11/20 and 12/18.
Carter Blood Drive 12/12/6. District-wide can food drive in December.

e The School Safety and Security Meeting will be held in November. Question was asked as
to whether or not this meeting would be open to the community. Nurse Phyllis will
follow up and provide an answer.

The next SHAC meeting was set for Thursday, December 12, 2024, at 4:00pm in the
Boardroom.



